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Don’t forget that our next club meeting will be held on 
Thursday, November 19th at 7:30 pm at Beef O’Brady’s 
in Twinsburg.  Come out early and have dinner with 
your fellow club members. 
 
This is our Club Elections Meeting.  Come out and 
participate in the meeting and nominate and vote for 
those nominated. 

[Type a quote from the document or 
the summary of an interesting point. 
You can position the text box 
anywhere in the document. Use the 
Text Box Tools tab to change the 
formatting of the pull quote text box.] 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
It’s been a while since I have written a message so that means I have a 
lot of catching up to do. First of all, sorry for not getting out a 
newsletter last month – we are now back on track with this issue.  This 
past summer, Cindi Chilbert chaired our Specialty Show for the second 
year and it was a successful day with the support of many members 
from this club.  In August, we had our training day at the Crooked 
Creek Conservation Club, and although the weather was not the 
greatest, everyone seemed to enjoy the day. I would especially like to 
thank Neil Bly for supplying us with the hamburgers and hot dogs and 
Dennis Meinke for reserving the club grounds for the day and for 
everyone who showed up and helped out. On Labor Day weekend, our 
Walking Field Trial was run by Troy Hodulik and Jen Sheenen.  There 
was a lot of planning, organization, and hard work by many club 
members that weekend and it was a huge success. I could not even try to 
name everyone that was there and helped for fear of leaving someone 
out. Our Horseback Trial was held at the end of September and this was 
chaired and co-chaired by Bob Wilson and Art Terstage and Jen 
Sheehan served as the Secretary. Besides the weather not cooperating, 
this event was a well run event and there are many folks to thank for 
helping out. Although entries were down, a nice profit was made for the 
weekend.  All of these events mentioned would not have been as 
successful as they were if we did not have a strong and active 
membership as we do, so THANK YOU!  In November, we will be 
holding our Annual Elections and Membership Meeting as well as our 
Fall Hunt Test in Cardington, Ohio on November 21, & 22. John Nix is 
still looking for help for the weekend, so please give him a call if you 
can help. The November meeting will be the last meeting of the year so 
please come and find out what is in store for next year.  
                   Your President,  Mark DiRienzo 

NOTE 
 

NEXT MEETING 
THURSDAY, NOV 19 
ELECTION MEETING 

 
 BEEF O’BRADY’S 
 2681 Creekside Drive 
 Twinsburg, OH  44087 
 330-425-1640 
 
 Meeting:  7:30 pm Sharp 
 (Located directly across 
 from Gander Mountain) 
 
Note: Our November Meeting 
will be held a week earlier on 
Nov. 19th  because of the 
Thanksgiving Day Holiday 
 

2009 Meeting Schedule 
Meetings are held the last 
Thursday of every other 
month at 7:30 pm sharp at: 
 
January 29th  
March 26th 
May 28th 
July 30th 
September 24th  
November 19th Elections 
 
 
Beef O’Brady’s 
2681 Creekside Drive 
Twinsburg, OH 
(Across from Gander 
Mountain) 
 

CLUB ELECTIONS 
Don’t forget that we will have our annual Club Elections at our 
next meeting on November 19th.  Come out and participate in the 
meeting and vote for those nominated.  Our meeting will start at 
7:30 pm promptly at Beef O’Brady’s.  We have 3 open positions: 
President, Vice President, & Secretary. 
 If you are interested in running for a board position and can’t 
make the meeting, please send an e-mail to Mark DiRienzo and 
express your interest in running.   



 
 
 
Websites of Interest: 
GSPCO  http://www.gspcofohio.org 
ABDCO  
  www.associatedbirddogclubsofohio.com 
AKC www.akc.org 
GSPCA  www.gspca.org 
NGSPA  www.ngspa.org 
Rescue  www.gspcareohio.org 
     www.iGive.com 
Gander Mountain 
 www.gandermountain.com 
Purina   www.purina.com\dogs 
GSP Chronicle 
 www.gspchronicle.com 
Shorthair Journal 
 www.shorthairjournal.com 
 www.gsp-photos.us 
American Field 
 www.americanfield.com 
GSP Chronical 
 www.gspchronicle.com 
The American Sporting Dog Alliance           
 www.americansportingdogalliance.org 
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"The reason a dog has so many friends 

is that he wags his tail instead of his 
tongue."  

--Anonymous  

Page 2

Happy 
Thanksgiving 

RECIPE CORNER 
 

Send your favorite recipes to share with your club members 
 
Oriental Cole Slaw 
1 lb/ bag of Cole slaw 
 
Dressing: 
In a jar add then stir.... 
1/2 cup Sugar 
1/3 cup Vinegar 
3 Tbsp. Soy Sauce 
2/3 cup Vegetable Oil 
 
Crunchy Stuff: 
1 pkg Ramen Noodles (Chicken (do not use flavor packet)) 
2/3 cup chopped Almonds 
1/3 cup sunflower seeds 
6 tbsp butter 
 
Melt butter over low heat to avoid browning butter. Add noodles, nuts 
and seeds. Saute slowly to brown. Stir constantly to prevent over 
browning or burning. Remove from heat when browned.  
 
Keep in separate containers. Mix just before serving for best crunch. 
 
                                                            Submitted by Dru Therrian 

Don’t Forget Our Website 
Our new website is:   http://www.gspcofohio.org 
All of our current and upcoming events, premiums, photos, articles, 
results of events, etc can be found on the Calendar of Events.  Also our 
officers and committee contact information will be posted on the 
website and our current and past newsletters, membership application 
and other information on the club can be found on this site.  Go to our 
website and check it out. 

If you have a favorite website 
that you would like listed, send 
me the address. 
 
cp-dianer@roadrunner.com 

http://www.gspcofohio.org/
http://www.associatedbirddogclubsofohio.com/
http://www.akc.org/
http://www.gspca.org/
http://www.ngspa.org/
http://www.gspcareohio.org/
http://www.igive.com/
http://www.gandermountain.com/
http://www.purina.com/dogs
http://www.gspchronicle.com/
http://www.shorthairjournal.com/
http://www.gsp-photos.us/
http://www.americanfield.com/
http://www.gspchronicle.com/
http://www.americansportingdogalliance.org/
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http://www.gspcareohio.org 
 

GSP Rescue continues to need our help in finding homes for the many shorthairs in 
foster care.  Contributions large and small are welcome.  Please go to the Rescue 
website and see the list of GSP’s that need homes.   
 
Please visit the Shop iGive site – www.iGive.com 
There are many weekly specials and a percentage of every purchase goes to rescue. 
Register Today!  
 
Contact Pam Kennedy if you can lend a hand, take over some of the rescue duties or 
foster a  dog.  (ohgsprsq@netscape.net)  Any help you can give would be 
appreciated. 

          GSP Care of Ohio Inc.  --   RESCUE 

Ways to help….. sponsor a dog, foster a dog, help with transports, return phone calls, identify a GSP in 
shelters/pounds, do home checks, write & send thank you notes, help socialize & do obedience training, 
take a dog to a rescue event, work on fund raisers?  

Items they would love to have donated are: dog crates, leashes & collars, dog treats, dog toys, dog 
dishes, dog beds, grooming supplies (shampoo, nail clippers, brushes), towels, phone cards, and 
anything else to make the dog's lives better and help keep costs down. 

 Earn money for our rescue dogs while shopping for your own pooch. Check out the shopping page. 
www.iGive.com  Please do NOT bookmark the site but go through the links each time to order from our 
affiliates. This way we receive a percentage of the sale at no extra cost to you. 

   We are looking for new fundraising ideas. Have a great idea? We would love to here from you. 

Please help our GSP 
rescue program.  They can 
use any help, large or small. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

GSPCO Awards Banquet 
We are looking for a new location to hold our Awards Banquet.  The date selected is Feb. 20th. 
Mark your calendars.   If anyone has any suggestions where they would like to hold the banquet, 
please contact Eileen Smith (440-285-2561 or besmith75@aol.com).  She is starting to make plans 
for the banquet and would like any input you can give.  Also, if you care to volunteer to help we can 
always use some extra help. 

SEND US YOUR INFORMATION 
 
 

BREEDER/SPECIALTY WEBSITE LISTING 
 

Club members have an opportunity to be listed on the GSPCO website advertising their dog breeding 
services and/or specialty.  If you wish to have your kennel advertised, please provide Cindi Chilbert at 
seugenhof@aol.com  with this information.  It will be listed under About the GSPCO/Breeder 
Information.   

http://www.gspcareohio.org/
http://www.igive.com/
mailto:ohgsprsq@netscape.net
mailto:dvmrkr@peoplepc.com
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The club held a training day out at the Crooked Creek Conservation Club in Hartsgrove, OH on Saturday, August 8th.  
It started out as a rainy day but everyone still managed to work their dogs & puppies in field work and water retrieves, 
and then Cindi Chilbert gave a demonstration on conformation.  There was a potluck cookout and everyone enjoyed 
their share of delicious food to eat.  Thanks to everyone who participated in this event and for all the food items.  Also 
thank you  to Dennis Meinke for arranging this event.  It was a big success and we look forward to holding more 
training events in the future.  
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 Please send me your 

(Brags and photos, stories, 
items of interest,upcoming 
events, etc.  Thanks for 
your articles.  Deadline 
for next newsletter is 
Friday, Dec. 11th  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 We would love to hear from 

you!  If you have questions or 
comments about our 
newsletter, please contact:  
 
Diane Roth, Editor 

 
 
 
 
 
 GSPCO Newsletter 
 5640 SOM Center Rd 
 Solon, OH 44139 

 
Cell:  440-476-3339 
or by e-mail: 
cp-dianer@roadrunner.com 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We now have a Club Pin which will be distributed to all members when you 
renew your membership dues in 2010.  The pins are a replica of our logo 
and are embossed in antique gold plating. 

Thanks Brian and Eileen Smith for all your work getting the pins designed, 
die cast and made up for our members. 

We will also be selling our club pins in 2010 at our future events and to 
anyone who would like extra pins. 

GSPCO PINS 

 
FOR SALE…GSPCO T-Shirts (many colors and designs) 

If you have any interest in GSPCO T-shirts, please contact Kelly Custer or 
Eileen Smith.  We have short and long sleeved t-shirts, They will also be 
available at our upcoming events. Cost is $15 - $20. 
 
We will also be coming out with a new shirt design in 2010. 

Thank you to everyone who contributed 
articles and photos to this newsletter. 

SPECIAL THANK YOU 
Thank you to the GSPCO and those club members who submitted a sponsorship page for the 
Wye Island Pheasant Championship, which will be held in November.  This trial is a memorial to 
Jackie Ellis, who passed away in May of 2009.                            Thanks,   Kelly Custer 

                                                          
FALL HUNT TEST 
Our Fall Hunt Test will be held on Saturday, November 21 and Sunday, November 22 at the Keeton 
Farm in Cardington, Ohio.  John Nix is the Chairman.  The premiium and entry forms have been 
posted on our website.  For further information go to our Calendar on the website and go to the event 
date and click on the premium/entry form.  They can still use help, so if you would like to help out, 
give John Nix a call at 614-855-2557.
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BRAGS, BRAGS, BRAGS……………….CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                  
            
                                                            

                                                                                                                      
   
       
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                 
 
 
    

                    

                                                                                                           
                               

                                                                                          
 
 
 

 
 

 

Brags….. 
 
Scout, owned by Bob and Amy Reynolds, won the 
Open Gun Dog stake at the Fall Vizsla trial at 
Killdeer in September. 
 
Bones and Raven, owned by Cindi and Mike 
Chilbert, both earned a Prize III in the natural Ability 
Test at the NAVDA Shenango Chapter Test on 
September 13th. 
 

Congratulations on your recent wins!  

Kelly Custer’s new puppy “Tess” 
First Point. 

DOCK DIVING COMPETITION 
The National Dock Diving Championship was held on October 16, 17 & 18th at the Kings Island Resort in Mason, OH.  
There were 1,088 dogs that participated in all different events from big air, extreme vertical and speed retrieve.  
Timber, owned by Mark & Leslie DiRienzo, participated in the Master division of Big Air and his best jump for the 
weekend was 20’11”, not good enough for a placement in the finals, but he finished his National Master Title that 
weekend.  This was their first national championship and they hope to be at next year’s event. 



Ohio GSP Fall Horseback Trial, September 25-27, 2009 
 

Duke (Hi Point's Nuke Powered Tank), owned by Joe & Cindy Orndorff, handled by Joe Orndorff had a Big weekend at the 
German Shorthaired Club of Ohio event held in Barkeyville, PA.  Duke & Joe went into the weekend with 6 points toward Duke's 
Amateur Field Champion title. They brought home the First Place Ribbon in Both the Amateur Gun Dog and Amateur Limited Gun 
Dog events.  Duke had 6 finds with lots of style & a good ground race in the Amateur Limited event.  At the call backs he had a very 
nice broke dog retrieve.   
 
Duke had 4 stylish finds in the Amateur Gun Dog event with a strong forward running race at the end.  He actually won the Amateur 
Gun Dog during the GSPC of Ohio Spring event as well.  So, with back to back wins, they got to bring the traveling trophy back 
home.   
 
Duke also took second place in the Open Gun Dog event with 3 very nice finds, handled by Chris Goegan. The two wins during this 
Fall's event put him over the top for the points he needed to get his Amateur Field Champion Title.  He has been handled by Joe in 
each of the Amateur events.  Duke is only 3 1/2 years old and Joe just started field trialing him this past Spring. He has only been in 4 
horseback field trials and has had 6 placements. They have really accomplished a lot in a short period of time.  A Big Congratulations 
to Duke & Joe on their Amateur Field Championship Title!! 
  
Jager (Nuke It's Lil Jagermiester), owned by Joe & Cindy Orndorff, trained & handled by Chris Goegan placed First in the Open 
Limited Gun Dog event during the GSPC of Ohio Fall Trial.  Jager had 3 stylish finds and had a good forward running ground race.  
This win put Jager only one point away from his Field Championship Title.  Jager is 4 years old and is doing very well.  Joe hopes to 
start running him in the Amateur events this coming Spring.  He sired his first litter of puppies and they are now a year old.  Daisy 
(Jagermiester’s Dollop of Daisy), owned by Joe & Cindy Orndorff, will start field trialing this Spring.  She looks like she has the same 
run in her as her dad does. 
  

Vizsla Club of Greater Cleveland Trial, September 12-13, 2009: 
 

 Duke (Hi Point's Nuke Powered Tank), handled by Joe Orndorff, won First Place in the Amateur Limited Gun Dog at Killdeer 
Plains.  He only had one find but ran a powerfully strong forward race and made a great retrieve. He placed 3rd in the Open Gun Dog 
with 4 finds, handled by Chris Goegan. This was a great weekend for him, especially considering it was his first time ever to those 
grounds. 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

New Amateur Field Champion 
Duke (Hi Point's Nuke Powered Tank) Jager (Nuke It’s Lil Jagermiester) 

CONGRATULATIONS CINDY & JOE ON YOUR NEW AMATEUR FIELD CHAMPION & WINS! 

 



J&J’s Hoosier Rev’in Sven 
Runner Up – 2009 AKC National Futurity                         

Eureka, Kansas 

More Brags………. Page 8 

 

 
 
Sven is owned by Jerry and Kelly Custer and was handled by Richard Barber and Scouted by Joyce Barber from 
Reynolds, Illinois.  Sven was sired by – Hoosier’s Rev It Up Jr, and his Dam is – Field Champion Hadlock She’s For Me 
(Jill).   

Other  Recent Wins 
Open Derby Win - Branch Oaks Nebraska September 2009 

2009 NGSPA Sharptail Championship Derby Classic - Derby Classic Winner 
 
 

 
Smithwick’s Hard Licker - Smitty 

Honorable Mention – 2009 AKC National Futurity 
Eureka, Kansas 

 
 

 
Smitty is owned by Megan Smith, daughter of Brian and Eileen Smith of Chesterland, Ohio.  Smitty earned an honorable 
mention at the 2009 GSPCA Futurity Championship held at Eureka, Kansas.  There were 56 entries and 50 dogs ran this 
year at the National Futurity.   Smitty was handled by Kelly Custer. 
 
Smithwick’s Hard Licker (Smitty) and his littermates, Rocky Bottom’s Moose Tracks (Moose) and Rocky Bottom’s Taking 
the Line (Edge) have all been entered at the 2010 NGSPA National Futurity in Booneville, Arkansas.  Watch out for this 
dynamic trio at the Futurity an at future trials. 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Another Brag…..Rocky Bottom's Moose Tracks took 3rd place in the Derby Classic (he is out of the same litter as Smitty) 
At the 2009 NGSPA Sharptail Championship Derby Classic  
Owner – Travis Mettler     Handler/Breeder – Kelly Custer 



GERMAN SHORTHAIRED POINTER CLUB OF OHIO 
FALL WALKING TRIAL - SEPTEMBER 5-6, 2009 

 
 The German Shorthaired Pointer Club of Ohio held its Fall Walking Trial at the Pennsylvania Brittany Club 
Grounds in  Polk, PA, on September 5 &6, 2009.  For a holiday weekend, we had a nice group of people come out to run 
their dogs. We had participants travel to our trial from Connecticut, New Jersey, New York, Maryland, Virginia, 
Pennsylvania, Indiana and Ohio.  Many folks were excited to get the fall trial season underway, and we had a nice turnout 
with 86 entries.  No small feat to get that accomplished in 2 days, especially as we continue to lose daylight hours.   After 
a slight delay Saturday morning, due to fog, the trial ran smoothly, thanks in part to the diligence of our chairman, Troy 
Hodulik.  He put together a trial that was both fun and relaxing, and truly enjoyed by all. 
 
   Thank you to our field trial committee: Dennis Meinke, John Costanzo, Art Terstage, Chris Young, and Cindi 
Chilbert.  They helped to get dogs to the line, plant birds, gun for the retrieving stakes, and make sure that things ran 
smoothly.  Thanks to Joe Phillips for providing his ATV for bird planting.  He also volunteered to gun for our retrieving 
stakes. 
 
 Thanks to Cindi and Mike Chilbert, and John Nix for running the kitchen.  They kept us well fed for the weekend.  
And as we all know, a full judge is a happy judge!  We had a BBQ chicken dinner on Saturday night that was incredible!  
Also thanks to those members who donated food and other goodies: Jennifer Hodulik, and Art Jones.  We would also like 
to thank all club members who donated items for our raffle! 
 
 Thanks to our judges for doing an incredible job. They kept things moving along, while giving each dog and 
handler careful consideration.  Our judges were:  Justin Allen, Regis Cantini, Jesse Chapman, Bill Fazio, Diane Fazio, and 
Denny Keeton.  Special thanks to Denny for bringing extra horses for judges and spectators.  We appreciate all of your 
time and hard work.  We wouldn’t have had such a fun, successful trial without your support. 
 
 We would like to thank pro, Bob Seelye, from Maryland, who traveled a good distance to participate in our trial, for 
his support.  Many thanks to everyone who attended and participated in our event.  Congratulations to those handlers who 
put Field Champion titles on their dogs. 
 
Thank you to Pat Lamantia and Purina for their continued support and for donating Purina dog food to our winners. 
 
 Junior handler, Hannah Hodulik, ran her young dog, Jax in 4 stakes over the weekend.  She managed to go home 
with 2 first placements, a second, and a third!  Not bad for the young lady and her pup in his first field trial!  
Congratulations Hannah on a job well done.  Keep up the good work! 
  
       Submitted by:  Jennifer Sheehan, GSPCO Field Trial Secretary 
 
Open Limited Gun Dog: 
1. Magnum’s Shake Rattlinroll   Owner: Wendy Phelps / Art Terstage  Handler: Art Terstage 
2. Tiber Creek’s Rushcreek Darcy   Owner: Jim and Jeannie Rowell  Handler: Jim Rowell 
3. DC AFC Bitterroot Semper Fi Cutter  Owner: Clinton & Valerie Sails   Handler: Clinton Sails 
4. Ember’s Roaring Blaze    Owner: William & Rebecca Davis  Handler: Bill Davis 

 

Amateur Puppy: 

1.  Bajos Bruin at Right Wing   Owner: Elizabeth & Marc Horton  Handler: Liz Horton 
2. Siren’s Song Ajax    Owner: Troy Hodulik   Handler: Hannah Hodulik 
3. Wynot Whistlin’ Dixie    Owner: William & Rebecca Davis  Handler: Bill Davis 
4. Faczan V Linden Genesis   Owner: John & Cindy Nix   Handler: John  Nix 

 
Amateur Gun Dog (Retrieving)  
1. Triad’s Keep a Dandy Oakleaf   Owner: Kathryn Pullen & Joe Bunk  Handler: Joe Bunk 
2. Top Gun Young’s Sky    Owner: Chris Young   Handler: Chris Young 
3. Nittany Fire On Ice    Owner: Elizabeth & Marc Horton  Handler: Liz Horton 
4. Top Gun Covey Stryker    Owner: Troy Hodulik   Handler: Troy Hodulik 

 
Open Derby: 
1.  Siren’s Song Ajax    Owner: Troy Hodulik   Handler: Hannah Hodulik 
2. Gunnem Down Adolph    Owner: Ron Schmeider   Handler: Ron Schmeider 
3. Redoak’s Vivace by Barktalk   Owner: Marcia Schlessinger   Handler: Bob Seelye 
4. Cliffside’s Harvey Wallbanger   Owner: Kathryn & Robert Seelye  Handler: Bob Seelye 

 



 
Fall Walking Trial Results (Cont) 

Amateur Limited Gun Dog: 
1. Tiber Creek’s Rushcreek Darcy   Owner: Jim and Jeannie Rowell  Handler: Jim Rowell 
2. Wynot Winston Kirby    Owner: William & Rebecca Davis  Handler: Bill Davis 
3. DC AFC Bitterroot Semper Fi Cutter  Owner: Clinton & Valerie Sails   Handler: Clinton Sails 
4. Hill’s Hard Hitting Bullet    Owner: Mark Hill    Handler: Mark Hill 

 
Open Puppy: 
1. Siren’s Song Ajax    Owner: Troy Hodulik   Handler: Hannah Hodulik 
2. Grousebend’s Whiskey Girl   Owner: Bill & Diane Fazio   Handler: Diane Fazio 
3. Wynot Whistlin’ Dixie    Owner: William & Rebecca Davis  Handler: Bill Davis 
4. Linden’s Lord of Thunder    Owner: Dennis & Linda Keeton  Handler: Denny Keeton 

 
Open Gun Dog(Retrieving): 
1. Top Gun Young’s Sky    Owner: Chris Young   Handler: Chris Young 
2. Phillips’ Jagged Edge Jagger   Owner: Stephen Phillips   Handler: Stephen Phillips 
3. LJ’s Sacajawea Des Nebels   Owner: Mary S. Furth, MD   Handler: Rick Paine 
4. DL’s Zack’s Boy Des Nebels   Owner: Mary S. Furth, MD   Handler: Rick Paine 

 
 Amateur Derby:  
1. Ember’s Roaring Blaze    Owner: William & Rebecca Davis  Handler: Bill Davis 
2. Gunnem Down Adolph    Owner: Ron Schmeider   Handler: Ron Schmeider 
3. Siren’s Song Ajax    Owner: Troy Hodulik   Handler: Hannah Hodulik 
4. Abbe Lane’s Kalamazoo Kallie   Owner: David Richmond   Handler: Troy Hodulik 

 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

GERMAN SHORTHAIRED POINTER CLUB OF OHIO 
FALL HORSEBACK TRIAL – SEPTEMBER 25-27, 2009 

 
The German Shorthaired Pointer Club of Ohio held its Fall Horseback Trial at the Pennsylvania Brittany Club Grounds, in 
Polk, PA, on September 25 - 27, 2009.  We had another fun, successful trial, in spite of the weather.  Temperatures were 
in the upper 60’s on Friday, with plenty of sunshine.  Our luck ran out mid-morning on Saturday.  We encountered 
constant, heavy rain for the entire day, extending into Sunday morning.  It was no easy task for dogs, handlers, and 
judges to endure.  We had 75 entries, and despite the weather, everything ran smoothly.  Thank you to our field trial 
chairman, Bob Wilson, for running a great trial. 
 
Thank you to our field trial committee: Dennis Meinke, Art Terstage, Chris Young, Robert Reynolds, and Russ Roth.  They 
helped to get dogs to the line, plant birds, and gun for the retrieving stakes. 
Thanks to Neil Bly for providing his ATV for bird planting.  He also donated a bird box for our raffle that he constructed. 
   
Thank you to Bob Wilson and Dominic Petta for providing us with a fish fry and pork chop dinner on Friday night. 
 
Thanks to Mark DiRienzo, Bob & Amy Reynolds, and Diane Roth for running the kitchen.  They kept us well fed for the 
weekend. We had a quail fry and roasted turkey dinner on Saturday night that was incredible!  Also thanks to those 
members who donated food for our meals and Happy Hour.  Thank you to Russ and Diane Roth for running our raffle and 
Happy Hour and everyone who donated raffle items. 
 
Thank you to Charlie and Laurie Brown, Scott and Anne Weslow, Dennis and Diana Meinke, and Brian and Eileen Smith 
for helping in the kitchen, with bird planting, gunning for our retrieving stakes,  Happy Hour, and post trial clean up.  
Special thanks to new club member, George Epling, for diving right in and lending a hand where needed. 
 
Thanks to our judges for doing an incredible job. They kept things moving along, while giving each dog and handler 
careful consideration.  Our judges were: Justin Allen, Walter Fish, Al Luther, Lou Pinto, and Scott Snyder.  We appreciate 
all of your time and hard work, especially with the less than desireable weather conditions.  We wouldn’t have had such a 
fun, successful trial without your support. 
 
We would like to thank pro, Chris Goegan, from Ohio, for his support.  Thank you to everyone who attended and 
participated in our event.  Congratulations to those handlers who put Field Champion/ Amateur Field Champion titles on 
their dogs. 
 
Thank you to Pat Lamantia and Purina for their continued support and for donating Purina dog food and hats to our 
winners. 
 
Submitted by:  Jennifer Sheehan, GSPCO Field Trial Secretary 
 
 



German Shorthaired Pointer Club of Ohio 
Fall Horseback Trial - Pennsylvania Brittany Club Grounds, Polk, PA 

September 25 - 27, 2009 
 

Open Limited Gun Dog: 
5. Nuke It’s Lil Jager Meister  Owner: Jody & La Cindy Orndorff Handler: Chris Goegan 
6. NFC FC Whiskey Run’s Star is Born Owner: Lynn & Cindy Fieldman  Handler: Chris Goegan 
7. FC WTR Hi Point’s Hightailing Ruby Owner : Robert Reynolds, DVM  Handler: Chris Goegan 
8. Woodland Trail Scout   Owner: Robert Reynolds, DVM  Handler: Chris Goegan 

Open Puppy: 
5.  Siren’s Song Ajax   Owner: Troy Hodulik   Handler: Art Terstage 
6. Wynot Whistlin’ Dixie   Owner: William & Rebecca Davis Handler: Chris Goegan 
7. Good Time Ava Von Gun  Owner: Art Jones   Handler: Art Jones 
8. Sue Be Chargin    Owner: Dave Bergland   Handler: Chris Goegan 

Amateur Limited Gun Dog (Retrieving) 
1.  Hi Point’s Nuke Powered Tank  Owner: Jody & La Cindy Orndorff Handler: Jody Orndorff 
2. Hi-N’s Shock’n Ya’ll   Owner: Hank Lewis   Handler: Hank Lewis 
3. Hi Point’s Express   Owner: Al Stocks   Handler: Jody Orndorff 
4. Withheld 

Open Derby: 
5.  Good Time’s One Shot Wonder  Owner: Jennifer Sheehan / Bill Monk Handler: Art Terstage 
6. High Voltage Ruby   Owner: Lynn and Cindy Fieldman Handler: Chris Goegan 
7. Hi Point’s Cutting Edge   Owner: April Raber   Handler: Chris Goegan 
8. Sue Be Chargin    Owner: Dave Bergland   Handler: Chris Goegan 

Open Gun Dog(retrieving): 
5.  Hill’s Hard Hitting Jazz Time  Owner: Mark Hill   Handler: Chris Goegan 
6. Hi Point’s Nuke Powered Tank  Owner: Jody & La Cindy Orndorff Handler: Jody Orndorff 
7. Tonelli’s Bad Moon Rising  Owner: Jeremy Griffin   Handler: Chris Goegan 
8. Boggy’s Midwest Rudy   Owner: Karen Crouch   Handler: Chris Goegan 

Amateur Gun Dog: 
1. Hi Point’s Nuke Powered Tank  Owner: Jody & La Cindy Orndorff Handler: Jody Orndorff 
2. Trumbull Creek’s Calli   Owner: Dennis Meinke   Handler: Dennis Meinke 
3. Buck Run Lozen   Owner: Lisa Price   Handler: Lisa Price 
4. Magnum’s Shake Rattlinroll  Owner: Wendy Phelps / Art Terstage Handler: Art Terstage 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

JOHN KENNEDY SPORTSMAN OF THE YEAR AWARD 
 

IT IS TIME TO NOMINATE ONE OF YOUR FELLOW CLUB MEMBERS AS THE 
2010 SPORTSMAN OF THE YEAR 

 
Kelly Custer has held this title in 2009.  Kelly is always giving a helping hand at all of 
our events and has donated many raffle and food items to our various events.  Kelly 
has held a board position, was field trial secretary for many years, and has been very 
active in all events for the club.   Thanks Kelly; this title is well deserved. 
 
It is now time to nominate someone for 2010.  See the attached page which gives the 
criteria for the award.  Please fill out the nomination form which is attached and return it 
to George Epling.  George has volunteered to head up the committee to review all of 
the nomination forms.  Mail all nominations to: 
 
                  GSPCO Sportsman of the Year, c/o George Epling 
                  2240 Lyndhurst Ave., Stow, OH  44224 



 

 



 

 
 
Please submit a copy of this form and the reason(s) this 
person(s) should be considered as the GSPCO Sportsman of the 
Year. 
 
Mail to: GSPCO Sportsman of the Year 
  c/o George Epling 
  2240 Lyndhurst Avenue 
  Stow, OH  44224 
 

This form must be returned by December 31, 2009 
 
 
I nominate ___________________________________________________ 
 
Reason this person(s) is being nominated 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
 
    _________________________________________ 
                 Name of Club Member 
 
 



 
   

 
 

The German Shorthaired Pointer Club of Ohio, Inc. 
2010 Membership Renewal 

Everyone who renews their membership in 2010 will receive a GSPCO club pin. 
 
NAME ________________________________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS _____________________________________________________________ 
 
CITY ________________________  STATE ____________  ZIP CODE ___________ 
 
SPOUSE _______________________________________________________________ 
 
CHILDREN’S NAMES __________________________________________________ 
(family membership) 
 
PHONE (home) _______________________  (work) ___________________________ 
 
              (cell)  ________________________  (e-mail) __________________________ 
 
Kennel Name ___________________________________________________________ 
 
Number of GSP’S ______________  
  
Circle Interests: 
C – Conformation, F –  Field Trial, H – Hunt Test, O – Obedience, P – Personal Hunting, 
R – Rescue, W – Walking Trials, A – Agility &  B – Breeder,  
Other activities ___________________________________________________________ 
 
Do you have any interest in helping with one of the above activities? 
 
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
SIGNATURE _______________________________          Date____________________ 
 

Make check payable to: GSPC of Ohio  
 

Fill out the renewal form and return with check to: 
Diane Roth, 5640 SOM Center Rd., Solon, OH  44139 

Membership Chairperson 
 

Dues: $15.00   Single Membership 
 $20.00   Family Membership 
 

DUES MUST BE RENEWED BY JANUARY 31, 2010. 
(If you do not renew by January 31st you must pay a penalty fee of $5.00.) 
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   Officers & Board 
 
Mark DiRienzo, President  (08/09) 
12295 Leffingwell Rd 
Berlin Center, OH  44401 
Phone:  330-547-2433 (home) 
Cell:  330-509-2603 
e-mail:  gsp61@embarqmail.com 
 
Brian Smith, Vice President   (08/09) 
10794 Butternut Rd 
Chesterland, OH  44026 
Phone:  440-285-2561 
Cell:  440-476-5208 
Besmith75@aol.com 
 
Robert K. Reynolds, DVM, Treasurer 
10353 Leffingwell Rd.        (09/10) 
Canfield, OH 44406-9491 
Home: 330-533-4044 
e-mail:  dvmrkr@peoplepc.com 
 
Diane Roth, Secretary         (08/09) 
5640 SOM Center Rd 
Solon, OH  44139 
Cell:  440-476-3339 
Work: 216-523-5699 (weekdays) 
e-mail:  cp-dianer@roadrunner.com 
 
Cindi Chilbert, Board Member                  
14221 GAR Highway          (09/10) 
Chardon, OH  44024 
Home: (440) 285-8932 
Cell:  (262) 392-0563 
e-mail: seugenhof@aol.com 
 
Neil Bly, Board Member       (09/10) 
3413 Akins Road 
North Royalton, OH  44133-5313 
Home:  440-237-9317 
 
Dennis Meinke, Board Member (09/10) 
4749 Footaville-Richmond Rd. 
Rock Creek, OH  44084 
Home:  440-474-5061 
Cell:  440-413-3100 
djmeinke@windstream.net 
 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!!!

Richard & Mary Beidelschies 
4892 Canfield Rd. 
Canfield, OH 44406 
Phone:  330-518-6097 Cell & 330-565-6101l 
beidelschies@zoominternet.net 
2 GSP’s, FT, HT, PH, WT 
 
Scott & Laurie Meisner 
4681 Milford Dr. 
Perry, OH  44081 
Cell:  440-488-3009 
meisner1@msn.com 
2 GSP’s, FT, HT, PH, WT 
 
David & Jacqueline Ambrogi 
8631 Chatham Rd. 
Medina, OH 44256 
Phone: 330-667-2831 
Cell:  216-440-1064 
davea2@prodigy.net 
 
 
 
 

Club Committees 
Field Trials – Jen Sheehan  330-607-1064 
Hunt Test – Mark DiRienzo 330-547-2433 
Hunt Test – John Nix  614-855-2557 
Show – Cindi Chilbert  440-285-8931 
Website – Cindi Chilbert  440-285-8931 
Rescue – Pam Kennedy  330-626-4234 
Membership – Diane Roth  440-476-3339 
Newsletter – Diane Roth            440-476-3339 
Training – Dennis Meinke  440-413-3100 
 

http://www.gspcareohio.org/
http://www.igive.com/

